
LETTER FROM DR. WYLIE C. HEMBREE 

October 25, 2015 

Context: During the 2015-2016 repeal process, Pentagon opponents of inclusive policy insisted that 

any service member undergoing gender transition should be graded as non-deployable for one year. 

To support this position, they cited Endocrine Society guidelines that recommended monitoring 

individuals commencing hormone replacement therapy (HRT) for one year. The military does not 

downgrade cisgender service members beginning HRT for one year, and the Palm Center believed it 

was essential for the new, inclusive policy to hold all service members to exactly the same standards. 

We asked the author of the Endocrine Society guidelines to write a letter explaining why its general 

recommendation for a year of clinical monitoring did not apply to service members, and should not 

be used to block deployment. Following receipt of this letter, support for a year of non-deployability 

declined, and inclusive policy did not contain such a provision.  
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